
 
 
 
851 S.W. Sixth Avenue, Suite 1100                                         Bill Edmonds                                                                   503-222-5161 
Portland, Oregon 97204-1348                                              Executive Director                                                                 800-452-5161 
www.nwcouncil.org                                                                                                                                                     Fax: 503-820-2370 

Richard Devlin 
Chair 

Oregon 

 Bo Downen 
Vice Chair 
Montana 

 
Ted Ferrioli 

Oregon 
 

Guy Norman 
Washington 

 
Patrick Oshie 
Washington 

 

 
Jennifer Anders 

Montana 
 

Jim Yost 
Idaho 

 
Jeffery C. Allen 

Idaho 
 

 
September 9, 2020 

 
 

DECISION MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Council Members  
 
FROM:  Tina Jayaweera, Power Planning Resources Manager 
   
SUBJECT:  Contract with Charlie Grist of Gristmill Consulting, LLC for fiscal year 2021  
 
PROPOSED ACTION: Staff recommends authorization to contract with Charlie Grist for 

the 2021 fiscal year in an amount not-to-exceed $34,400 to 
provide staff with analytical support in development of the 2021 
Power Plan and other division activities as requested  

 
SIGNIFICANCE:  Council staff is in the midst of developing the 2021 Power Plan 

and transitional support from Charlie Grist is sought to ensure 
seamless development of the draft plan, minimizing risks for 
delay. 

 
BUDGETARY/ECONOMIC IMPACTS: 
Total contract budget not-to-exceed $34,400 for fiscal year 2021.  
 
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS 
Council staff recommends authorization to contract with Charlie Grist; the  
primary purpose for this contract is to provide transitional support as the power division 
continues to develop the 2021 Power Plan. Due to Charlie’s involvement with the 
development of the plan’s energy efficiency supply curves and his years of experience, 
he can provide analytical support as well as timely assistance to staff in the 
development of written materials for the plan, especially as it relates to the supply 
curves. Charlie is also capable of providing technical expertise on matters relating to 
conservation and the region as may be requested by staff for discussion during advisory 
committee meetings or in development of the plan.  
 
ALTERNATIVES 

http://www.nwcouncil.org/


The Council could choose to not contract for this work or could contract with a different 
person or entity to provide the support sought. However, both alternatives would likely 
require significantly more staff time. Further, contracting with another person would also 
likely be less cost-effective and more time intensive for the contractor in order to come 
up to speed on the development of the draft plan within the schedules provided.  


